
 

 

	
	
	
March	14,	2025	
	
Eye	Bank	Association	of	America		
1101	17th	Street	NW		
Suite	400		
Washington,	DC	20036	
	
Dear	EBAA	members,		
	
I	am	writing	to	express	my	recommendation	of	Sean	Poppoff	to	the	Eye	Bank	Association	of	
America	(EBAA)	Board	of	Directors	as	an	At-Large	member.		
		
I	am	confident	Sean	will	bring	great	value	to	EBAA	and	its	board	through	his	experience	
leading	the	Lions	Gift	of	Sight.			
		
Sean’s	experience	outside	of	eye	banking	in	hospital	administration	will	add	a	level	of	
expertise	that	will	benefit	EBAA	and	eye	banks	overall.		He	thinks	outside	of	the	box	and	
looks	for	ways	to	enhance	not	only	Lions	Gift	of	Sight	but	the	entire	industry.		
		
I	am	certain	EBAA	and	its	Board	of	Directors	will	benefit	significantly	from	Sean’s	
representation	on	the	EBAA	board.	
	
Sincerely,	

	
Diane	Hollingsworth	
President/CEO	
 


